
From: Michael Roussel
To: Nathan
Cc: Sunny Puri
Subject: FW: Facedrive
Date: Sunday, July 19, 2020 9:04:01 PM

1st chain
 

From: William Melek <william.melek@uwaterloo.ca> 
Sent: Sunday, May 17, 2020 12:15 AM
To: Michael Roussel <mroussel@ansonfunds.com>
Subject: Re: Facedrive
 
Hi Michael,
 
UW signed an MOU with Facedrive in the second half of April. The research agreement followed
which is still work in progress. The company is working on the App development but I believe it may
take longer than 30 days to release given that we are still working on developing the agreements
and allocating the resources for the project. 

Thanks
 
William

On May 16, 2020, at 11:18 PM, Michael Roussel <mroussel@ansonfunds.com> wrote:

Hi William,
 
Thank you very much for your response. I have just 1-2 quick questions, which

hopefully are reasonable to ask. Facedrive put out a press release on Apr 20th stating,
among other things, (1) that the app was expected to be released in the next 30 days
and (2) the app was a collaboration between Facedrive and the University of Waterloo.
 
I’m curious if any formal relationship existed between the University of Waterloo and

Facedrive as of Apr 20th, 2020 as well as if you believe the 30 day timeline was
reasonable?
 
For reference: https://business.financialpost.com/pmn/press-releases-pmn/business-
wire-news-releases-pmn/facedrive-and-the-university-of-waterloo-develop-tracescan-
app-to-help-mitigate-covid-19-spread
 
As always, many thanks for your time Dr. Melek,
 
Michael
 
 

658Electronically filed / Déposé par voie électronique : 01-Nov-2024
Toronto Superior Court of Justice / Cour supérieure de justice

       Court File No./N° du dossier du greffe : CV-20-00653410-00CL



From: William Melek <william.melek@uwaterloo.ca> 
Sent: Saturday, May 16, 2020 10:53 PM
To: Michael Roussel <mroussel@ansonfunds.com>
Subject: Re: Facedrive
 
Hi Michael,
 
Thank you for your email. At present we are still finalizing the partnership agreement
with Facedrive in order to start this project on contact tracing. We anticipate that the
agreement will be signed in the next two weeks. I will be happy to chat with you about
this project as soon as we sign the agreement.
 
All the best,
 
William

On May 16, 2020, at 9:09 PM, Michael Roussel <mroussel@ansonfunds.com> wrote:

Hi William,
 
I’m an analyst at a Toronto-based hedge fund and recently came across a
quote of yours in a recent Facedrive article. I’m curious if you have a
moment to speak on TraceScan, your collaboration with the company?
I’m curious about the app itself as well as Facedrive/University of
Waterloo’s relative contribution.
 
Your time is greatly appreciated,
 
Michael Roussel | Anson Funds
P: (416) 572-1910 | Mobile: (408) 674-6946
E: mroussel@ansonfunds.com
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